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Dear Families 

As we move towards the end of term and the end of the school year, we are so pleased with 

how the children are still working so hard.  Thank you too to our children who are dealing so 

well with self-isolating at the moment and thank you to the parents who are managing this.  

The work that you are completing is great to see. 

 

Last Week Arrangements 

As you know, the Government has changed school guidelines from 19th July, lifting many of 

the restrictions.  We have put a lot of thought into what we should do in this last week, and we 

have decided to keep things very much as they are for this short period.  We feel that by 

maintaining our bubbles for the week, we are reducing the chance of anyone having to self-

isolate over the start of the holidays, and keeping to familiar routines will help the children feel 

more secure.  We will let you know about routines for September before we break up.  We 

have also included a letter from Aspire giving some more information. 

 

Celebrations 

We held our Friday Virtual Assembly today and it was lovely to share the news from each class 

with everyone, and enjoy that wonderful family feeling.  Even though we still can’t see each 

other in real life, getting together in Teams helps us feel so connected. 

 

Class Celebration Achievement 

Mousehole Kit Willow 

Godrevy Jenna Tobie 

Longships Elias Lulu 

Pendeen Bo Eliza 

Carne Eliza Hector 

Gwithian 
All of Gwithian for doing amazing work on their non-

chronological reports at school and at home. 

Lamorna 
The whole class for being such stars, working so hard at 

school and at home. 

Class 5MB Beezy Daisy S 

Class 5LW Esme Maggie 

Class 6 Neeve Finn 

 

School Reports 

The teachers have been working very hard to write the children’s reports and the children will 

bring these home on Monday.  For those children who are not in school at the moment, we will 

send these home with them on their return on Monday 19th July.  This year we are asking you to 

acknowledge the report online rather than by sending back a paper form, and we will email 

you the link to this on Monday. 

 

Transition to New Classes and Year Six Leavers Assembly 

We are very hopeful that the children will be able to spend some time in their new classrooms 

before we break up, meeting their teachers and finding out about their topics for September.  

We are also hoping to be able to invite Year Six parents into school for the Leavers Assembly – 

more details will follow. 
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Year Six Go to Bodmin Jail 

Year Six had a super visit to Bodmin Jail on Monday to finish off their Crime and Punishment 

history topic.  The children learned a great deal, and showed exemplary behaviour 

throughout the day.  Many commented on the way home that it was, ‘The best school trip 

ever!’ and the adults agreed.  Thank you to FOMHS for funding the coach. 

 

The Playground 

You may have noticed that Mr Clapton has been hard at work removing the sheds.  These 

had reached the end of their lives and could no longer be patched up.  We are also 

delighted to have been awarded £5750 by The National Lottery for improving the playground 

so are planning to buy seating and other things for the areas. 

 

Bags2School  

The collection for this is on Thursday 15th July. 

They accept:  Adult or children's clothing, shoes and bags. Paid by weight not quality. Please 

drop off at drop off on Thursday morning. Unfortunately, we cannot accept bags in advance.  

Thank you – this is a great way of raising additional money for our school. 

  

Drop Off and Pick Up Times 

Please remember our drop off and pick up times and help ease congestion on the roads and 

around our school site: 

 

Timings for Drop Off and Pick Up – based on surname 

 

• Time A   A-H:  08:30-8:35 and 15:00-15:05   

• Time B   I-P:   08:35-08:40 and 15:05-15:10   
• Time C   Q-Z:  08:40-08:45 and  15:10-15:15 

 

 

What to do if a COVID test comes back positive? 

If the test comes back positive during school hours, please phone us straight away. 

If the test comes back positive out of school hours, please access the form below: 

http://www.aspireacademytrust.org/coronavirus 

 

 
 

Communications 

Remember to use the email hello@mounthawke.org or phone 01209 890230 if you need to 

speak to one of us, let us know about something or share something with us.  Even though we 

can’t have a conversation at the classroom door or in the playground, we are still available.  

Miss Biddick is usually on the gate every morning and afternoon too. 

All of us here at school would like to wish you a very happy and safe weekend. 
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